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February 25, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance intended to provide clarity in the King County code regarding support for a practice integral to the success of therapeutic court programs.  The proposed ordinance will enable King County to provide incentives and rewards with a financial value to participants in juvenile court programs and adult drug diversion court as the Superior Court and Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) budgets permit.  This issue is brought forward because prior grant funding, which specifically provided for incentives, has in several instances been replaced with County funds , which under current County code cannot be used for incentives.      
The purpose of this ordinance is to recognize that taxpayers benefit significantly from cost benefits generated by therapeutic court and evidence-based juvenile court programs and that incentives and rewards are an integral component to success in the programs.  Use of incentives in evidence-based programs is a best practice and contributes to successful program participant outcomes and to the subsequent reduction in criminal recidivism.  
According to the National Institute on Drug Abuse: Treatment for Criminal Justice Populations Research Guide (September, 2007), a balance of rewards and sanctions encourages pro-social behavior and treatment participation.  The contingency management approaches, utilized in treatment courts and evidence-based juvenile justice programs, require the provision of tangible incentives, such as coffee cards or movie passes, and intangible incentives such as praise and encouragement as rewards for constructive activities that are incompatible with crime and drug use, such as attending treatment, following program guidelines, attending school and obtaining employment.  As is stated by a lead drug court researcher in the National Drug Court Institute Benchbook (February, 2011), “failing to reward accomplishments makes those accomplishments less likely to recur.”
This ordinace would establish legislative authority in the King County Code for expenditures incurred to provide incentives and rewards.  Spending on incentives varies greatly from year to year, depending on need, but averages $10,000 per year for Superior Court and $7,000 for DJA.  Incentives will be provided only when funds are available in existing appropriations and no  additional budget authority is being requested for this purpose.  
This ordinance relates to the Problem Solving Courts strategy in the King County Superior Court’s strategic agenda which is to “Adopt approaches, processes, and evidence-based therapeutic strategies that enhance individual and public outcomes to resolve cases involving treatment needs and difficult family issues.”  It also supports King County Strategic Plan Justice and Safety Strategy 2.e:  “Provide therapeutic courts, such as mental health and drug courts.”
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Paul Sherfey, King County Superior Court Chief Administrative Officer, at 206-296-9327.  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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